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MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:
September 7, 2016
TIME:
10:00 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, III, Chairman
Donald Ocker



Thomas Orisich




Tammy Moore


Daniel Lavelle


John Jensen
OTHERS

PRESENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director

James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director



Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General
Pat Simon, MSS


Leigh Hoyt, Board Administrator



Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist

CALL TO ORDER

John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 11:13 a.m., directly following the Maryland’s Public Ethics Law Training for Boards and Commissions.
MINUTES

A motion (I) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Tom Orisich and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the August 3, 2016 meeting with changes.  
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Don Ocker provided the status of the complaints:
16-LS-05
In pre-charge review 

16-LS-07
In pre-charge review
17-LS-01 
Under investigation


A motion (II) was made by John Jensen, seconded by Dan Lavelle, and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee’s report.
NEW BUSINESS


The Board discussed reconvening the Aerial Mapping Photogrammetry Committee (Licensing of Photogrammetrists Committee). Tom Orisich provided the meeting notes from the last meeting held on May 11, 2011 and identified the participants. The Board will contact these members as well as other state agencies in order to add new members to the Committee. Pat Simon will provide the names of any MSS members that will participate. The meeting will be scheduled for November with invitations going out in October. 
OLD business 

John Mettee gave the Board an overview of the NCEES 2016 Annual Meeting. 

Motions that passed include lowering of the PS and PE examination fees, adding a third funded delegate for zone meetings, and applicants will pay NCEES directly for all examinations beginning May 2017. It was noted that next year’s Annual Meeting will be in Florida and the 2017 Joint Zone meeting will be held in the Virgin Islands.  

The recipients of the inaugural NCEES Surveying Education Award were announced during the Annual Meeting. Ten schools were awarded $10,000 each to advance the profession on a national level. It was noted that two of the awards went to 2-year programs. Mr. Mettee has informed the directors of the surveying programs at CCBC and Towson University of this award. 
Correspondence 

There was no correspondence to discuss.
Executive Director’s Report 


Steve Long stated that the state-specific examinations will be given at DLLR in the second floor conference room on November 10, 2016. The Board requested that Dan Lavelle edit the Road Grade/Storm Drain exam. The Board staff will edit the Maryland Law exam for Board review. 

It was announced that the design boards’ budget is in the black with revenue slightly up and expenditures down. 

BOARD COUNSEL’s REPORT
 
Milena Trust informed the Board that the CPC Regulations Concept Sheet has not been approved yet. Pat Simon will send a letter from MSS to Commissioner Wilkins to show industry support for the proposed revisions.
Mr. Orisich noted that the changes to Chapter 07 Educational Equivalency Requirements go into effect on October 1, 2016. The website will alert applicants that they are not required to pass the FS exam if they apply before October 1. Pat Simon will notify MSS members by an email blast with a link to the Board’s web page. 
MSS REPORT

Mr. Simon provided questions for the Board for the Fall Conference Town Hall session. The official conference schedule has been finalized and the Question and Answer session is scheduled for Friday, October 28th, from 1 to 2 pm. John Mettee, Dan Lavelle and Tom Orisich will be on the panel. Certificates and a list of licensees who passed the April 2016 exams will be given to Pat Simon for presentation at the conference. 
Applications for Review
The following applications for examination were approved: Brian Andrews, David Moyle, Jeanne Nebre, Troy Singh and Kanaan Thomas Sr.

The following applications for reciprocity were approved: Michael King and Kristopher Wroolie.
The following application for a firm permit was approved: Rice Associates, Inc.


Following a review of the above applications by a minimum of two board members, a motion (III) was made and unanimously carried to approve the applicants.
OTHER business 

John Mettee shared that he has been appointed to a special work group organized to examine the implications of the North Carolina State Board of Dental Examiners case. The group will meet on September 13 in Annapolis.
The Board noted that the next Board meeting is scheduled for 10 a.m. on October 5, 2016.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, a motion (IV) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by John Jenson and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:23 p.m.
Approved:

(
Without Corrections



With Corrections


Signature on File


Donald Ocker, Vice-Chairman

Date:
10/5/2016


